COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

June 12, 2008
The June General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  President Karin Cooper made several announcements.

The Board Meeting will be Thursday May 15, 2008 at 7:00 pm at Maravilla.  All outgoing and incoming board members and committee chairs are required to attend.
A sign-up sheet for volunteers to sell Opportunity Quilt tickets in July at Stowe House will be available at the break.  
Marjorie Hall passed away at the end of May.

Received email from IQF Long Beach – looking for volunteers to work the show.  Compensation is free admission and $8/hr.

Marilyn Martin announced that the bus going to IQF in Long Beach on Saturday July 26, 2008 is arranged.  Cost of $35/person and price includes admission to the show.  A sign-up sheet is available at the table in the back and space is still available.  Payment needed tonight from everyone that already signed up.  Pick up times:  at the Church, 7:15 – 7:30; at IHOP in Carpinteria, 7:45 – 8:00.  The bus should return between 3:30 and 4:00.

Membership:  Marilyn Martin announced that there was one guest attending the meeting.
Show and Tell:  The following people showed works:  Lou Ann Smith, Linda Boynton DeSepulveda, Debbie Breyman, Lynette Lishman and Mary Weaver, Carolyn Rory, Christine Allen and Sue Kadner, Mary Ann Huggins, and Erma Sheaha.
Programs & Workshops:  Susan Carty reminded the members that there are no speakers for the next several months and no workshops until September.  June program is Challenge, July program is a picnic, and August program is a silent auction.  The July meeting will start early – serving of food will begin at 6:00 pm.  A list of what everyone should bring will be in the July newsletter.
Cathe Hedrick announced that donations are being accepted for the Silent Auction in August.  Members should contact Cathe if they have items to donate – looking for items that people can use.  There has been an offer of a treadle sewing machine.

Community Quilts:  Barb Postma called for a volunteer to chair the committee for 2008-2009.  Fabric for approximately 100 quilts is already packaged in kits.
Refreshments:  Members were reminded by Liz Turner that Satellite Groups should sign up to provide refreshments for one month during the year.  Drinks and ice only are needed, goodies are optional.
2008 Quilt Show:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda – there will be a display at the Goleta Library.  “Kids” will be the theme.  Need volunteers to set up display.  Posters and post cards are available for the Quilt Show.
Joann Dovgin – volunteers are still needed.  Pat Masterson needs more volunteers for judging.

Darilyn Kisch – Tickets for the Quilt Show dinner and classes can only be purchased online.  Classes are full day on Saturday and half day on Sunday.  Members should go to the Guild home page and connect through the link to the Show page.
Block of the Month:  Mary Ballard announced that Naomi Hicks won the June block of the month.  Members made 21 ‘Friendship Star’ blocks.  The satellite group, Loose Threads, is taking over for Block of the Month and the theme for the year is ‘Geometrics’.  The July block is squares.
Opportunity Quilt:  Marilyn Martin announced that the Opportunity Quilt was at Creation Station for the Spring Quilt Run and ticket sales for three days brought in $655.  More venues to display the quilt are needed.  The Opportunity Quilt will be at Stowe House in July.
Board Change:  Karin Cooper acknowledged the outgoing board and committee members.  She introduced the new President, Darilyn Kisch, who took over the meeting. 
Program:  Gail Tinsley was hostess for the Challenge Quilts.  The following members participated in the Guild Challenge: Isabel Bartolome, Amaryllis Bridges, Karin Cooper, Isabel Downs, Melissa Frolli, Marty Frolli, Becky Gallup, Michelle Garbarino, Carol Hart, Jan Inouye, Barbara Kuhn, Adela Laband, Jean MacMillan, Pat Masterson, Mary Maxwell, Mary Norton, Kathy Piasecki, Judy Rys, Pat Shewzyk, Lou Ann Smith, Jeanne Surber, Marilyn Weal, and Mary Weaver.  All participants won a prize.
Door Prizes:  Door prize winners were:  Liz Hensgen, Carol Hart, and Nola Fergasen.  Prizes were donated by: Grant House, Creation Station, Baron’s and Treasure Hunt.  Door prizes collected $122.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, 
Recording Secretary

